Police Commission                            
Special Meeting

October 31, 2016
1.
call to order

The Special Meeting of the Police Commission was called to order at 5:03 P.M. in the Police Department Training Room of the Simsbury Town Offices.  Present were Chairman Michael Long, Commissioner James Fleming, Commissioner Edward Cosgrove, Commissioner Peter Tedone, Chief Peter Ingvertsen, Captain Nicholas Boulter and Lt. Fred Sifodaskalakis.  Commissioner Brendan Walsh was not in attendance.  
2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

3.
CORRESPONDENCE
Commissioner Fleming read the Summary of Letters received since the last Regular Meeting of the Commission on September 12, 2016. (Addendum 1)  
4.
PUBLIC AUDIENCE
PFC Gary Gray was in attendance, but had no comments.
5.
REPORTS

a.  Chairman’s Report

Chairman Long reported the following:

· The Department’s two School Resource Officers, PFC Todd Kushman and Officer Jeremy Cormier have been selected by the VFW Post 1926 as Officers of the Year.  An event honoring them will be held on November 14th at Eno Hall at 7:30 PM.  Commissioners are invited to attend. 
· The Town of Simsbury is working to update Simsbury’s Plan of Conservation and Development.  The Chairman provided each Commissioner with the upcoming schedule and topics for the December, January and February “Listening Sessions” and encouraged the Commissioners to attend or provide input. 
· The Department has received a Citizens Complaint which is being thoroughly investigated.  
· The Department has announced an opening for police officer.  The chosen individual will fill the vacancy left by a recent retirement.  
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b. Chief’s Report

Chief Ingvertsen reported the following:
· One member of the Department was eligible to take the 2016 PFC test.  Officer Tim May took the test on September 15th, passed and is now a Patrolman First Class.

· The annual Arts and Crafts Festival took place on Iron Horse Blvd. in September and was a success. 
· A Blues Festival was held at the Performing Arts Center on September 17, 2016.  This was the final music event of the season.

· The Chief, Captain and Lt. attended the CPCA Fall Quarterly Meeting in Monroe, CT on September 22nd.
· The Simsbury Fly-in was held on September 25th.  It was very well attended and there were no problems reported.   

· PFC Elizabeth Maher retired on October 5th and the Department has begun the process to replace her.
· On October 16th the Simsbury Fire Department held a memorial service and short parade to honor their fallen members.  The PD provided their support for the event.  

· On October 21st the Chief, Captain and Lt. attended a Breakfast Meet & Greet at Ethel Walker School.  They received a tour of the new Centennial Center.

· The Dispatcher contract is still being negotiated and is progressing.

· The second annual Chili Festival, sponsored by the Simsbury Chamber of Commerce was held at the Performing Arts Center on Saturday.  The weather cooperated and the event was a success.

· On Saturday afternoon the Department participated in “Trunk or Treat” at Simsbury Farms.  The event provides a secure environment for child to trick or treat and interact with each other safely. 

· The Tariffville Children’s Halloween Parade was held on Sunday with assistance from PD personnel.
· The Department has received 213 applications for its police officer opening.  The first round of oral interviews will be held on Tuesday, November 1st. 
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c. Consolidated Monthly Reports for August 2016  
(Addendum 2) 

No issues were noted.

6.
EXECUTIVE SESSION
Commissioner Tedone made a motion to enter into Executive Session at 5:27 P.M. Commissioner Cosgrove seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed.

In attendance for Executive Session in addition to the Commission were Chief Peter Ingvertsen, Captain Nicholas Boulter and Secretary Tina Labrecque.  The Town’s Labor and Benefits Attorney, Michael C. Harrington briefly entered the meeting via phone. 
7.
RETURN TO REGULAR SESSION
Commissioner Cosgrove made a motion to adjourn from Executive Session and re-enter into Regular Session at 6:08 P.M. Commissioner Fleming seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
8.
AJOURNMENT

Commissioner Fleming made a motion to adjourn at 6:09 P.M. Commissioner Tedone seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed.

Respectfully submitted, 
____________________________________________
Michael Long, Chairman
/trl
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